
 

 

 

 

November 11, 2020  

Dear Parents and Guardians, 

The Davis School District has been informed by the Davis County Health Department that Woods Cross High School 
has more than 15 confirmed cases of individuals with the COVID-19 virus over the last 14 days. According to the 
health department, any school with 15 or more confirmed cases across multiple settings in a school will result in a 
closure of the school building for 14 days. Woods Cross High School will begin a soft closure starting Thursday, 
November 12th and ending Thursday, November 26th. It is anticipated we will resume in-person classes on 
Monday, November 30th. This step is being taken to control the spread of the virus.   

To allow teachers time to prepare for this transition, there will be no instruction for students tomorrow, November 
12th. Virtual classes for students will begin on Monday, November 16th. As we move to remote instruction for 
students, we will continue to follow the Davis School District calendar and school bell schedule. Please note the 
following student expectations which will provide for consistency, attendance tracking, and allow teachers to 
regularly address student concerns.  

� This soft closure will not follow the spring soft closure or "learn at your own pace" model.  During 
remote learning students are expected to engage in their classes and complete schoolwork as if they were 
attending class in-person. Attendance will be taken each period. 

� Students should plan to join their classes each day through a video session with their teachers during 
their regularly scheduled class time. Students are encouraged to join with their camera on, so they fully 
engage with the online classroom experience.  

The bell schedule we will follow is outlined below: 

Period Time 
1st/5th 7:30-8:55 
2nd/6th 9:00-10:40 
3rd/7th 10:45-12:10 
Lunch Break 12:10-12:50 
4th/8th  12:55-2:20 

During remote learning, students are still expected to engage with their classes and   
Many teachers have already provided information to students about how to join video conferencing sessions for 
their class. If students do not know how to join for a specific class, they should first check the canvas page for that 
course. If they still need assistance, students should message their teacher through Canvas. 

Students experiencing trouble with, or have damage to, their school issued device can receive assistance from our 
School Technology Specialist by appointment. Call our main office at 801-402-4500 to make an appointment or if 
other assistance is needed.  

Grab and go school lunches will be available for Woods Cross High students at Millcreek Jr. High School from 9:00-
9:30 am, Muir Elementary from 10:00-10:30 am, and Adelaide from 10:30-11:00 am. ID badges will be required. 

Thank you for your support, 

 

Deanne T. Kapetanov 


